

CITY OF CHICAGO

BOARD OF ETHICS

CONFIDENTIAL

Via email:

April 19, 2023

Dear

Thank you for taking the time to submit materials and meet with the Board of Ethics. This letter serves as a summary of the phone conversation you had with staff yesterday. We informed you that, at our Board's April 17 meeting, the Board found that, per 2-156-070(b) of the Governmental Ethics Ordinance ("Ordinance"), you committed a minor violation of §2-156-140(c) (solicitation or acceptance of political contributions and membership on political fundraising committees) of the Ordinance by

Inving contract Management authority

political contributions, even though you do not actually solicit political contributions or decide who will receive them. This determination is confidential. Please also be advised that any further violations of this provision would not be considered minor by the Board.

You can read the full Ordinance here: GEO-2019-color through August 2022.pdf (chicago.gov).

Please reach out to Board staff at (312) 744-9660 with any questions at all.

Sincerely,

Steven I. Berlin

Executive Director

SANA L